
November 9, 2023 

Mr. Thaddeus Buckley, President           Sent via Email: thead3939@gmail.com   
Environmental Services               and 
4840 NE 11th Avenue        Certified Mail Return Receipt Requested  
Oakland Park, FL 33334 FL. 33324 

Re:   Notice of Intent to Terminate for Convenience: Agreement, Invitation to Bid (ITB) No. 12748-933, Carbon 
Dioxide PH Control System for the Fiveash Water Treatment Plant 

Dear Mr. Buckley: 

Please be advised that in accordance with Article  17- Suspension of Work and Termination of the Agreement 
pursuant to ITB No. 12748-933, Carbon Dioxide PH Control System for the Fiveash Water Treatment Plant between 
RF Environmental Services ("Contractor") and the City of Fort Lauderdale ("City"), this correspondence shall serve as 
the City's official notice of intent to terminate for convenience the above referenced Agreement. 

Under Article 17, provision 17.5, of the Agreement states: 

17.5 Termination for Convenience: This Agreement may be terminated for convenience in 
writing by City upon thirty (30) days' written notice to Contractor (delivered by certified mail, 
return receipt requested) of intent to terminate and the date on which such termination becomes 
effective. In such case, Contractor shall be paid for all work executed and expenses incurred 
prior to termination in addition to termination settlement costs reasonably incurred by Contractor 
relating to commitments which had become firm prior to the termination. Payment shall include 
reasonable profit for work/services satisfactorily performed. No payment shall be made for profit 
for work/services which have not been performed.  

An agenda item is tentatively scheduled for November 21, 2023, for the City Commission to consider and take action 
on the recommendation to terminate this contract.  

If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Paulette Hemmings Turner at (954) 828-
5139 or by e-mail at PTurner@fortlauderdale.gov. 

Thank you for your interest in doing business with the City and wish you all the best in your future endeavors! 

Respectfully, 

 

Glenn Marcos, CPPO, CPPB, FCPM, FCPA 
Chief Procurement Officer/Assistant Finance Director-Procurement  

cc: Rhonda Montoya Hasan, Assistant City Attorney 
Alan Dodd, Director- Public Works  
Talal Abi-Karan, Assistant Public Works Director 
Steven Hillberg, Senior Project Manager 
Paulette Turner, Senior Procurement Specialist
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